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1. AIM 
Over the last decades the car has become an increasingly bigger part of Icelanders lives. Sometimes 
Icelanders say that they use the private car instead of a coat. In modern planning some of the main goals 
are sustainability and public health. By using other means of travel than the private car, pollution will 
decrease and the need to rebuild traffic infrastructure is less likely. Active lifestyle also contributes to 
health. The government as well as many local authorities motivate citizens for a healthier lifestyle, for 
example by encouraging them to use an active mode of travel, such as walking or cycling. This should 
result in improved wellbeing and the costs of health care should be reduced. To implement active travel 
the focus is on children and how they get to school. In Reykjavík the public schools are often situated 
in the middle of the neighbourhood so children do not need to cross roads with heavy traffic on their 
way to school. Furthermore, children in Reykjavík usually do not have to travel over 800m for school. 
A study shows that 84% of school children in Reykjavík walk or cycle to school. But how is the situation 
in smaller towns in other parts of Iceland?  
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2. METHODS 
A study was done in six towns in Iceland.  

 

Figure 1. The six towns in Iceland for inspection 

Based on residence within 800m from school, it turns out that the ratio in towns in rural areas is 
significantly lower than in Reykjavík, or 66%. The circumstances in the towns are different from in 
Reykjavík because of the highway crossing the residential areas. By law, any authorized vehicles is to 
be able to be driven through the highway. Therefore there is often heavy traffic on the highways.  

 

Figure 2. Bíldudalur, one of the towns for inspection 
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3. RESULTS 
The rate of active transport for the children who do not need to cross the road on their way to school is 
77%, which is pretty close to the percentage in Reykjavík. Active mode of travelling by children that 
have to cross the road on their way to school is significantly lower; or 40%.  

 

Figure 3. The rate of active transport for children travelling to school. 

4. CONCLUSION  
The conclusion is that the location of the school and the highway affects the way children travel to 
school. These results are useful tools for municipalities preparing spatial plans. (Apply style Normal). 
To assure timely and efficient publication of the proceedings with a consistent and easily readable 
format, authors are requested to use this RS5C abstract template and submit in conformity with the 
guidelines herein. 
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